
 

 
First let me start my article off by saying a huge thank you to Bob Pimentel, 
Jr. for all of your sincere dedication over the past years as State President 
and Trustee for AGRA. It is with great regret but with understanding that you 
could not complete your Trustee position. I would like to thank you for all of 
your help and support you have given me as Vice President and as the cur-
rent President of AGRA. Again thank you Bob. 
As for my next item I would like to mention is we had two nominations for 
Trustee to complete the remainder of the term, Brian Helander and Will 
Lann. We will be voting at the next general membership meeting on Sunday, 
November 10, 2002 at Charlie’s at 7:00 P.M. for one of these candidates as 
Trustee. The term will be for one year only and then after the term we will 
elect a new Trustee for a three-year term. I would like to wish them the very 
best of luck. 
We also accepted nominations for the AGRA 2003 board. We will re-open 
the floor for nominations at the next meeting, Sunday November 10, 2003 
at 7:00 p.m. at Charlie’s. 
Then ballots will be mailed out in December for the membership to vote and 
they will take office February 1, 2003. 
As you are aware our rodeo is quickly approaching. If you would like to vol-
unteer make sure and contact Richard Tally to find out where help is 
needed. We cannot put on a great rodeo without volunteers. 
There are buckle and ribbon sponsorship’s still available if you are inter-
ested. Please contact Patrick Lose for buckles and myself for ribbons. 
I would like to remind everyone if you have not renewed your membership 
now is the time to do so. We ended up the last year with one hundred forty 
one members and I would like to see more the upcoming year. 
And last I would like to wish everyone and their families a Happy Thanksgiv-
ing holiday as the season approaches. 
Thank You. 
Glen  
AGRA President 

The President’s Message... November Birthdays 
• Thomas Van Dorn 11/04 

• Andrew Power 11/07 

• Jon O’Dowd 11/07 

• Charlie’s Phoenix 11/09 

• Chris Wallace 11/10 

• Chuck Browning 11/11 

• Amy Griffin 11/14 

• Rafael Rivera 11/14 

• Marty Wolfe 11/16 

• Scott Blades 11/20 

• Gareth MacKenzie 11/26 

• Neil Carpenter 11/26 

• John Clarke 11/29 
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AGRA MEETINGS 

NOV—DEC 2002 

Monday  11/04/02 7:00 p.m. 

AGRA Board of Directors Meeting  

Pookie’s  

4540 N  7th Street, Phx 

602-277-2121 

Sunday 11/10/02—7:00 pm  

AGRA General Membership Mtg. 
Charlie’s  

727 W. Camelback Rd., Phoenix  

Phone # 602-265-0224 

Monday 12/02/02—7:00 p.m. 

AGRA Board of Directors Meeting  

Pookie’s  

4540 N  7th Street, Phx 

602-277-2121 

Sunday 12/08/02—7:00 pm  

AGRA General Membership Mtg. 
Charlie’s  

727 W. Camelback Rd., Phoenix  

Phone # 602-265-0224 

 

All members are welcome to all 
AGRA Board of Directors meetings.  
We encourage members who wish 
to attend to do so.  Thank you. 

Ric Leone 

AGRA Corresponding Secretary 
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Hello Everyone 

I would like to expess my regret in the resignation of Bob Pimentel,Jr.as AGRA 
Trustee. I would like to thank him for all his leadership and guidance he pro-
vided in such positions of AGRA State President, Rodeo Director and Trustee, 
the position from which he has just resigned. Bob has dedicated and given so 
much of himself to AGRA in these positions words of thank you are not nearly 
enough. But thank you Bob for all the help you have given me while I was Pub-
lic Relations director, State Secretary and now Corresponding Secretary. I 
know the 2003 RoadRunner Regional Rodeo will be another success because 
of you and John Frank being at the helm as Co-rodeo directors. Last years 
2002 RoadRunner Regional Rodeo was such a success because of Bob’s di-
rection….So Thank Bob Pimentel, Jr. 

FYI: Please remind everyone you know that the 2002 AGRA memberships ex-
pired October 31, 2002. Anyone who didn’t renew their membership will not 
be receiving a copy of this Branding Iron which means they will not be reading 
this reminder. But if you renewed then yes you will be reading this. So I am 
asking all of you to remind your friends and acquaintances to send in their ap-
plications and membership dues. 

Elections for the Board positions of President, Vice President, Secretary, Public 
Relations Director, Fundraising Director and Rodeo Events Director were 
opened at the October membership meeting and will be open again at the No-
vember 10, 2002 membership meeting then closed. A ballot will be mailed 
out in December with a return deadline date. If 2002 member has not re-
newed (only 56 have) they will not have a vote in the election. Need I say 
more? 

Also the deadline for the December Branding Iron is Dec 26, 2002. The Brand-
ing Iron is for all members. In this issue I’m sure you will notice there are only 
2 new articles written for this Branding Iron. Doesn’t anyone else have any-
thing to share with fellow members? You  can write  announcements for up 
coming events, a thank you to someone who’s been working hard helping you 
with a run for a Royalty title or preparing for a Rodeo event, We wouldn’t even 
mind  a good someone  submitting a joke.  So no matter what it may be, sub-
mit an article for the next issue, it is your newsletter and Jon O’Dowd, the pub-
lisher just waits all month long checking his email and his snail mail box look-
ing for your articles.  So lets  not let him down next month !!!!!!  

Happy Turkey day to you all 

Ric Leone   

AGRA Corresponding Secretary  



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 Kelly & Martty 

AGRA fundraiser 

Pumphoues 2-6 p.m. 

4 AGRA Board 
Meeting  @ Pookies 

7:00 p.m.  

5 
 

6 7 8 Capital City 

Rodeo—Austin TX 

Nov 8-10  

9 Capital City 

Rodeo—Austin TX 

Nov 8-10  

10 Rodeo Austin 
TX.      AGRA  

Membership meeting 

@ Charlie’s 7;00 pm 

11 12 13 AGRA Roy-

alty Fundraiser Show 
@ Charlie’s  

14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

November 2002 

Rodeo News... 

ROADRUNNER REGIONAL RODEO 2003 
At Rawhide 

The 2003 RRRR is quickly approaching, and I am currently seeking sponsors for the ribbons. The cost will be 
$25.00 per event for the weekend. If you would like to sponsor a ribbon or know of someone who is inter-

ested, please E-mail  or call Glen May 

The events are listed as follows: 
 Men & Women’s Bull Riding  Men & Women’s Bronc Riding Men & Women’s Steer Riding
 Men & Women’s Chute Dogging  Team Roping   Women & Men’s Breakaway 

 Women & Men’s Calf Roping  Women & Men’s Barrel Racing Women & Men’s Pole Bending
 Women & Men’s Flag Racing  Goat Dressing   Steer Deco 

Wild Drag Race  

All Around Cowboy & All Around Cowgirl 

glenmay@cox.net 

602-368-4253 

AGRA P.O. Box 40465  Phoenix  AZ    85067-0465 
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Tue—Sat 4pm—1am 
Sunday  12pm—8pm 

Thursday—7:30pm 
Sunday—4pm 

Dart TournamentDart Tournament   
Wednesday—8pm 

HoursHours   

Dance LessonsDance Lessons   
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ADVERTISING SPACE IS AVAILABLE 

Hey everyone in cowboy land.  I just wanted to drop you a line and remind y’all 

there is still space for your business card size advertisement in the “Branding 

Iron”.  A single month is just $10.00 but if you advance purchase a six month 

ad it’s 10% off but wait there is more if you purchase a whole year in advance 

it’s 25% off making your advertising as low as $90.00 for the entire year.  

THAT’S INCREDIBLE!! 

So don’t forget to place your ad right away. 

Keith Carson 

BI Advertising 
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2003 AGRA 

Buckle Sales And Sponsorships: 

 

We are now actively pursuing sponsors for the RRRR 2003 award buckles. The cost to sponsor a buckle 
is 200.00 and many event buckles are still available. Deadline for sponsorships is November 1st. In addi-
tion, I'm pleased to announce that buckles will be available this year for AGRA members to purchase! The 
membership price is 150.00 and all profits benefit AGRA. Members who choose to purchase a buckle will 
be able to have it engraved with their name and the year they became an AGRA member. Cost for engrav-
ing is additional and nominal. Award buckles will be presented first to contestants at the rodeo and mem-
bers will not receive their buckles until after the rodeo. 
 
To sponsor an award buckle or to order as a member, please email me at mragra2002@aol.com or by mail 
to: A.G.R.A. Buckle’s, P.O. Box 40465, Phoenix AZ 85067-0465   We will be posting a sponsorship ordering 
form on the AGRA website soon so check that also. Payment will be expected ASAP after ordering. If you 
have any questions, I can be reached by phone at 623-572-6946. 
 
This is a great way to show your PRIDE in AGRA and to benefit the association as well. 
 
Cheers,  
Patrick Lose  
Mr. AGRA 2002 
Vice President AGRA Board of Directors   

HI YA COWBOYS 
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A.G.R.A. Board of Directors 
Glen MayGlen May  
PresidentPresident  

Phone: (602) 368-4253 
Email: president@agra-phx.com 

Patrick LosePatrick Lose  
 Vice President Vice President  

Phone: (623) 572-6946 
Email: vp@agra-phx.com 

Ric LeoneRic Leone  
SecretarySecretary   

Phone: (602) 368-4253 
Email: corsec@agra-phx.com 

Pussy LeHootPussy LeHoot   
(a.k.a. Kevin McSweeny)(a.k.a. Kevin McSweeny)   

Public Relations Public Relations   
Phone: (602) 518-5064  
Email: pr@agra-phx.com 

Max SutherlandMax Sutherland  
TreasurerTreasurer   

Phone: (602) 279-9357 
Email: treasurer@agra-phx.com 

Fund RaisingFund Raising  
Daniel KellyDaniel Kelly   

Phone: (602) 595-4669 
fr@agra-phx.com 

Will LannWill Lann   
Rodeo EventsRodeo Events  

Phone: (623) 203-8765 
Email: eventsdir@agra-phx.com 

  

Trustee TBATrustee TBA   

Email: trustee@agra-phx 

IGRA & Bud Light Sanctioned RodeosIGRA & Bud Light Sanctioned Rodeos  

Ms AGRA 2001 
 

Gaylia Young 
Phone: (623) 435-9098 

Email: msagra@agra-phx.com 

Miss AGRA 2002 
Miss Pussy LeHoot 

Phone: (602) 518-5064  
Email: missagra@agra-phx.com 

 
Miss AGRA 1st Runner-up 

Miss Sassy 
Phone: (602) 795-5131 

Email: misssassynphx@aol.com 
 

Miss AGRA 2nd Runner-up 
Novia Gina 

missagra2ur@hotmail.com 

MR. AGRA 2002 
 

Patrick Lose 
Phone: (623) 572-6946 

Email: mragra@agra-phx.com 
 

MR. AGRA 1st Runner-up 
John Usher 

Phone: (602) 997-8518 
Email: jru0225@hotmail.com 



 

Check us out on the WEB 

www.agra-phx.com 

Phone: 602-265-0618 
FAX     : 602-265-8166 
Email: webmaster@agra-phx.com 

PO Box 40465 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 85067-0465 

AGRAAGRA   


